
        

PRESS RELEASE 

Warren Police on scene of Shots Fired at 

McDonald’s – No suspects or victims on scene  
The Warren Police Department would like to provide an initial update to a shooting which 
occurred this evening (10/04/2024) at the McDonald’s at 9 Mile and Van Dyke (23,000 Van 

Dyke). There are no known victims at this time with all persons involved having fled the scene 
prior to police arrival. As of this point, there is no apparent danger to the public.  

A preliminary investigation into this incident has shown that, on 10/04/2024 at approximately 

5:00 pm, Warren Police Units were dispatched to the McDonald’s at 9 Mile and Van Dyke 
regarding a shooting. Dispatch received several calls about multiple shots being fired in the 

parking lot. Officers arrived on scene and found multiple shell casings consistent with a 
shooting. From what investigators have gathered so far, it appears that occupants of a white 

Crysler 300 and a silver/gray sedan fired several shots at each in the parking lot of the 
McDonald’s. After exchanging gunfire, both vehicles fled the scene in separate directions. As of 

this point, investigators have no reported victims and no known suspects. Thankfully, as of this 
point in the investigation, it does not appear that any innocent bystanders were stuck by the 

gunfire. Evidence Technicians arrived to process the scene which included the collection of 
more than 10 shell casings. Investigators do not believe there is an active threat to the public at 

this time. Investigators will be reviewing CCTV video footage as well as speaking with any 
witnesses to gather more information into this incident.  

This is an ongoing and active police investigation. If anybody has any additional information on 

this case, please contact the Warren Police Department at 586-574-4877. 

 

For further information, please contact Warren Police 

Commissioner Charles Rushton @ 586-574-4802 or 586-823-

9845 
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